
We are a welcoming parish seeking to bring the  
Gospel of  Jesus Christ to all who enter our doors 

May 14, 2017 

“Have no fear of moving into the 
unknown. Simply step out fearlessly 

knowing that I am with you, 
therefore no harm can befall you; all 

is very, very well. Do this in complete 
faith and confidence.  

- Pope St. John Paul II  

Our Lady of  Good Counsel  
237 Sea Street  

Most Blessed Sacrament  
1015 Sea Street 

Saturday Vigil:              6:00 pm 
Sunday Masses:           10:30 am 
 
Daily Mass: 
Monday and Wednesday  9:00 am 
 
1st Saturday Mass:        9:00 am 
 
Baptisms:  

3rd Sunday, every other month 
 
Confessions:     By appointment  

Saturday Vigil:              4:30 pm 
Sunday Masses:            8:30 am 
 
Daily Mass: 
Tuesday and Thursday     9:00 am 
 
1st Friday Mass:            7:00 pm 
 
Baptisms:  

3rd Sunday, every other month 
 
Confessions:     
 Saturday         3:30 pm- 4:15 pm 

Holy Trinity Parish 

Mass Schedules 



Parish Staff 
Reverend Robert J. Carr, Administrator- frbobcarr02169@gmail.com 

  Rev. Mr. Jack Menz, Senior Deacon- emenz@comcast.net 
Rev. Mr. William Maloney, Deacon- malawoff@msn.com  

Ms. Allison Williams, Finance and Operations Manager- holytrinityquincyma@gmail.com  
Mr. Brian Kirby, Coordinator of Faith Formation- htpreled@gmail.com 

               Mrs. Eileen Timcoe, Music Director- etimcoe@yahoo.com 
Mr. Ed McDonagh, Organist 

 

Parish Ministries and Contacts 
Mrs. Barbara Logan and Mrs. Margie Lawless, Parish Nursing                                           Mr. John Flavin, Adult Choir  
Mr. Bill Berberan, Holy Name Society                                                               Mrs. Andrea Sault, Our Lady’s Sodality 
Mrs. Eileen Timcoe, Adult Choir and Children’s Choir                                    Gerry Shea, Larry Shea, Sacristans 
Betty Bythrow, Ed Pascua, Sacristans 

Parish Office 
 227 Sea St. Quincy, MA 02169 

617-479-9200      
Email: holytrinityquincyma@gmail.com                                                    Website: www.holytrinityquincy.com 

Weekly Offertory Collection  
 

5/13– 5/27  

                                  
 5/13                    4:30 pm       Gerald and Ruth Lyons 
 

5/14-5/18 
Open for Intentions 

 
 5/20                    4:30 pm         Alex Makuski 
                             6:00 pm         Filippo Montalto  
 
 5/21                    8:30 am          Bob and Greg  
                                                    McKinnon 
 
                             10:30 am         Ann Mickiewicz,  
                                                     Walter and Stella 
                                                     Mickiewicz 

5/22-5/24 
Open for Intentions 

 
 5/25                    9:00 am           Blanche Trahan 
 
 5/27                    4:30 pm           Robert A. Trahan    
 

2017 Catholic Appeal 

Collected         $19,875  
Goal                $22,851 
 
87% of Goal collected 

Thank you for your 
generosity!   

Celebration of the Parish under Father Carr 
Please make plans to join us on Sunday, May 21st from  

1:00 pm-3:00 pm (revised time) at St. Thomas Aquinas Hall 
as we come together to celebrate all we have accomplished as 
a Parish since Father Carr’s arrival. We are looking for help 
with baked goods and other sweets, please contact Barbara 

Logan at 857-891-9975 or Eileen Timcoe at 617-479-4107 to 
sign up and with any questions 

Mass week ending 5/7 
4:30 pm               $776 
6:00 pm               $382 
8:30 am               $1,507 
10:30 am             $961 
Egiving               $755 
Home Mission    $1,303 
1st Communion  $854 
 
Total                  $6,538

Mass Intentions and Bread, Wine and Candles 
Intentions can be requested now through 2018, call the Parish 

Office or send us an email to request an intention for a 
deceased family member or loved one. Cost is a minimum of 
$10. February of 2018 is still available to sponsor for bread, 

wine and candles. Cost is $100 and the month can be offered 
in memory of deceased family members or loved ones 

Fr. Carr’s New Assignment  
Father Carr has been assigned to St. Michael’s Parish in 

Lowell, MA where he will serve as a Parochial Vicar. He will 
begin this new assignment in June. Please join us on the 

weekend of May 20th-21st for Fathers last Masses here at 
Holy Trinity Parish 



Upcoming Events 
May 16th from 6:30- 8:00 pm- Last Class for Edge  
May 16th at 7:00 pm- Events Committee Meeting 

May 20th from 10:00 am-1:00pm- HNCC Plant Sale 
May 21st from 1:00- 3:00 pm- Celebration of the Parish 

under Father Carr at St. Thomas Aquinas Hall  
May 23rd at 7:00 pm- Meeting for all 8th Grade Parents 
June 3rd-4th- Fr. Martin’s first Masses at Holy Trinity  

June 11th- Holy Name Society Fishing Trip 

5th Sunday of  Easter           May 14th, 2017 

We can imagine the anxiety of the Disciples, spoken by 
Thomas, in this weekends Gospel account. This Scripture is 

taken from what is called the “Last Supper Discourses” 
where Jesus is instructing the Disciples on what will occur 

when He is crucified and rises again. “Do not let your hearts 
be troubled. You have faith in God; have faith also in me” In 

their Jewish traditions and worldview, those gathered with 
Jesus would have know the God spoken of in Scripture, and 
passed down from the time of Moses and the early fathers, 

but they are now being asked to trust and have faith in Jesus 
as the promised Messiah. It can be easy to just think of Jesus 

as a good person, perhaps the best that ever lived, but to 
ignore His divine nature and son ship with God the Father. 

Jesus continues and says “I am the way, the truth and the life. 
No one comes to the Father except through me” Jesus knows 

that even for the Disciples who have seen Him and been at 
His side through many trials and hardships, belief and trust in 

what will soon happen will be difficult for them to accept. 
They long to remain with Him forever and to see more 

clearly the Father, and will be heartbroken and lost at His 
death and crucifixion and when He is raised to heaven at the 
Ascension. Many of us have experienced the loss of a loved 
one, recently or in the past, and we can all bring to mind the 
kind of broken heartedness and despair that we may have felt 
at such a tremendous loss. We find comfort and solace that 

they have gone home to the Lord, and we pray they reside in 
the heavenly kingdom and have seen the Lord Jesus face to 
face. Our earthly loss and sadness is reversed in God’s eyes, 

and there is great rejoicing in heaven at their coming. We long 
with hearts of faith for the presence of Jesus, who promises 
to be with us always and we await the time when we will be 
reunited with all who have gone home. May the Lord Jesus, 
who gave solace to the disciples at the Last Supper and who 
will soon send the Advocate at Pentecost, grant us peace this 
week. “Eternal rest grant unto them, O Lord. May the souls 

of all the faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in 
peace.” May God bless you. 

- Brian Kirby     

Youth Ministry Events and Programs  
Summer High School Mission Trip to 

Mexico, Maine with Beyond Sunday Missions 
July 23rd– July 29th  

Please take a revised item donation list available at the  
back of the Church 

 
Share the GoFundMe link with anybody you know who 

might not be at Mass here in the Parish 
www.gofundme.com/htpmissiontrip2017 

Save the Dates 
June- Hough Many Scoops Fundraiser  

(Time/Date TBD) 
June 3rd-4th– Fundraising Weekend at all Masses 

June 11th from 9:30- 11:30 am– Pancake Breakfast at St. 
Thomas Aquinas Hall 

June 11th at 6:00 pm- Parent and Teen Meeting  
at Our Lady’s 

June 24th- 25th- Last Mass Fundraiser Weekend 
July 3rd- Selling Cotton Candy at Family Fun Day  

Religious Education Schedule 
Grades 1-5 

No classes today 
Last classes are on Sunday, May 21st 

Edge Middle School 
Last class for the year is on Tuesday, May 16th  

9th Grade Confirmation- Has ended for this year 

We had a beautiful celebration of 1st Holy Communion 
last week. Pictures will be posted on the website and 

Facebook page soon! Please continue to keep all of these 
children in your prayers 

HNCC Annual Plant Sale 
The Houghs Neck Community Council will be holding their 
plant sale on Saturday, May 20th from 10:00 am- 1:00 pm in 
the parking lot at Most Blessed Sacrament. Contact Eileen 

Timcoe with any questions, or to make a purchase outside of 
the sale time at 617-479-4107  

Letter to Faith Formation Families 
All registered families in all Grade levels of our Faith 

Formation programs have been mailed and emailed a copy of 
a letter from Brian Kirby announcing changes and new 

offerings throughout our programs next year. Extra copies are 
available at the back of each Church, and you can see Brian 

directly with any questions or concerns about anything at this 
time. Registration for the 2017-2018 year will be available in 

late May through the main Parish website 


